
March 29, 2019

 

Dear Clients,  
There are going to be notable changes happening in San Diego County 

courthouses.  
- San Diego County:  

- Changes to Policy Regarding Normal Availability and 
Unavailability of Official Court Reporters:   
- A party who has been granted a waiver of court fees and costs 

may request the services of an official court reporter for a 
proceeding for which a reporter is not normally available and for 
which electronic recording is not provided (see above). Such a 
request should be made using the Request for Court Reporter 
by a Party with a Fee Waiver form (SDSC Form #ADM-379), 
available on the court’s website, and must be filed with the clerk 
at least 10 days before the proceeding, or at the time the 
proceeding is scheduled, if less than 10 days away. Failure to 
comply with this request procedure may result in the court 
being unable to provide a court reporter or a continuance of the 
hearing. Party(ies) to the case who do not qualify for a waiver of 
court fees and costs will be responsible for a pro rata share of 
the fees. 

- REMINDERS:  
- Court Closure:  

- Effective April 1, 2019:   
- All State Courts will be closed in honor of Cesar Chavez Day.  
- Federal Courts and USA Legal Network will still be open.  

Best,   
USA Legal Network

For more information or any questions feel free to contact us at 
(213)-607-9000


